CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

21ST MAY, 2001.

Present:
Councillors Antrobus and Murphy



M. Brooks, K. Clare, A. Eastwood, K. Horton,



J. Spink and A. Westwood.

· John Tanner, John Gibbons, Rebecca Hornby and Amanda Rice attended the meeting and gave a presentation on Citizen.

· IT Open Day to be held on 4th July (the reserve Council date) as a Special meeting of Council.

· Location still to be identified – Ken Horton to pursue Ambrose Barlow High School and the University

· Political launch on the 4th and public launch on the 5th and 6th
· Main themes to be:_

· Salford Speakes

· Peoples network

· Web access generally

· Customer Service Centre

· Committee Room display monitor to be outside the Council Chamber by 4th July.

· Postbag – Keith Clare expressed concerns with regard to the operation of Postbag – Councillor Antrobus to e-mail Members regarding this new facility and that letters and replies be published within a week of receipt of the original letter.

· SPIGOD minutes of last meeting submitted and appropriate action determined - date of next meeting (no date yet fixed)

· Off line working – Ken Horton concerned that it will be an additional complication for Members – Members to be made aware of the facility and offered appropriate training.

· Pdf files should not be encouraged on the SOLAR system as they take up more space and because they are scanned in it is not possible  for the system to archive them.

· Audit Activity in Corporate Services – presented by Don Simpson, Chris Griffiths and Wendy Gregory;-

· Main concern centred around the lack of people using the Central Purchasing function – some people were tending to use old contacts. AGREED that a further report be submitted on those areas where Central Purchasing is not being used the reasons why it is not being used together with associated costs.

· That further Audit reports be submitted on a quarterly basis

· Expedition – Alan Eastwood reported on a request which had been received from two members of staff for sponsorship in connection with their Charity Challenge to climb Mount Kilimanjaro – no objections to a collection, but a decision on sponsorship should rest with the Leader and the Deputy Leader – there was a need for a consistent approach to these matters

· Capital programme – That the following schemes under the new monitoring arrangements be approved:-

· Engels and Cawdor House rewire of dwellings and upgrade of communal and emergency lighting - £170,800 (Housing to be requested to consider the opportunity to network blocks of flats when they are proposing to rewire communal areas)

· Reroofing Poplar Road, Laburnum Road, Ash Grove and Birch Road, Little Hulton -£280323.72

· A57 Regent Road / Oldfield Road junction improvement - £52,034.52

· John Spink reported that the Waste Disposal Authority had in excess of £5M of B.C.A’s available to lend to other authorities.

· Strategic Review – defer to next meeting

· Housing Benefit etc. replacement package to next meeting

· Write offs – APPROVED

· Maura Brooks reported that the Customer Service Centre received over 7200 calls last of which only were answered – the system had never had to copy with more than 2000 calls per which since it started 

